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                    25  May 2011  

 
Dear Denise, 

 

Guideline Hourly Rates 2011 

 

As you may be aware, the Advisory Committee on Civil Costs (ACCC) has proposed an 

earnings related increase to the Guideline Hourly Rates for 2011.  The proposal is to 

increase the rates in line with the Average Wage Index (for private sector industries) 

which would result in an increase of 2.1% on the 2010 rates.  Unless and until the rates 

are increased, they will remain at those agreed by the Master of the Rolls for 2010. 

 

The proposed approach is consistent with that set out at page 8 of the ACCC’s 

conclusions report completed in March 2010, which can be found on the Judiciary of 

England and Wales website at http://www.judiciary.gov.uk/publications-and-

reports/guidance/guideline-hourly-rates/guideline-hourly-rates-2010.  I enclose a hard 

copy of that report for ease of reference.  (You may wish to note that the Average Wage 

Index has been used instead of the (discontinued) Average Earnings Index which was 

used to calculate the 2010 Guideline Hourly Rates). 

 

The Master of the Rolls has asked that before he makes a decision on the ACCC’s  

recommendation, the ACCC seeks the views of key representative groups.  I am 



accordingly writing on behalf of the ACCC to ask for APIL’s views on the principle of an 

annual inflation linked increase as recommended in the ACCC’s conclusions report. 

 

The Master of the Rolls has also indicated that he would welcome information as to the 

possible impact of the increased rates on those who would bear the additional costs, or 

evidence-based justification of the proposed new hourly rates by reference to solicitors' 

outgoings or level of profit.  You are therefore asked to submit any representations on 

these points.  I would be grateful for a reply by 14 June 2011. 

 

I am writing in similar terms to the Association of British Insurers, the Federation of 

Insurance Lawyers, the Federation of Small Businesses, the Bar Council, the Civil Court 

User’s Association, the Motor Accident Solicitors Society, the National Association of 

Citizens Advice Bureaux and Action Against Medical Accidents. 

 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Mrs Jo Taylor 
Secretariat: Advisory Committee on Civil Costs 
 
 
 






